
 
Knightline 5.11.20 

News and Announcements  
 

● Give Local 757 is tomorrow!​ Peninsula Catholic is raising support for academic 
resources to help our teachers adapt their curriculum to provide engaging experiences 
for our students in their virtual classrooms and for scholarships. Please help us spread 
the word. Share our post on Facebook and encourage your family and friends to Give to 
PC. Gifts via check may be forwarded to Robin Thomas at Peninsula Catholic. Thank 
you. Check out or ​GiveLocal757​ site TODAY! 

● Any AP Students ​who is taking an AP exam​, is NOT required to attend classes on 
the day of that AP exam.​  Students may attend one or both scheduled classes if they 
wish, but more importantly, students should get a good night’s sleep and a good 
breakfast/lunch on the day of the exam.  They should also take the time before their AP 
exam to put in a few more minutes preparing and, of utmost importance, be sure they 
have taken and understand all the steps necessary to take their exam from home, 
following the checklist the AP College Board and their teachers have shared along with 
emails from Mr. Batkin with more details that he has sent out over the past weeks. Best 
of Luck to ALL our AP Students! 

● Academic, Athletic, and Service Awards. ​Our Academic, Athletic, and Service Awards 
Ceremony was scheduled for next Tuesday, May 19.  While we cannot hold that 
ceremony, we will still honor those students who have received awards. No later than 
Thursday, May 14, if your student is receiving any kind of award, you will receive a 
special email from Mrs. Franklin.  From there, you will be asked to come by the office 
any day between Friday, May 15 and Tuesday, May 19 to pick up a packet.  Most 
awardees will have certificates, but some may have plaques, medals, and/or trophies. 
We will share an award booklet with the names of all the recipients with all our families 
on the 19th as scheduled.  Some of the awards will be highlighted on our social media. 

● Do you know a rising 8th-12th grader? ​Tell them about PC! If your friend from a 
non-feeder school (feeder schools are OLMC, SMSS, PCRS) enrolls, you’ll receive a 
$1,000 tuition credit! Contact ​Alyson LeMaster​, Director of Enrollment for more 
information. 

● "Knights Fitness Challenge” 
All knights can still join our Knights Fitness Challenge! 
 
You can track your steps on your phone, watch or an app of your choice. Count your 
steps daily and record your total steps for the week on ​This Spreadsheet! ​ (Be sure you 
record it on the correct tab at the bottom.) We will complete the challenge on Friday, May 
22nd! 
 
500 steps = 1/4 mile 
1000 steps = 1/2 mile 

https://www.givelocal757.org/organizations/peninsula-catholic-high-school
mailto:alemaster@peninsulacatholic.org
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1aJ-9U-N13Ds5D2_nLOZlgUbIXjU6i4P9rgmZtOLBJP4/edit#gid=0


1500 steps a day = 3/4 mile 
2000 steps a day = 1 mile  (Minimum steps per day for points) 
10,000 steps a day = 5 miles 
 
Happy Walking! 
 

 
Home and School 
 

● Book Sale Committee 
Volunteers are needed to form a team to spearhead our annual HSA Book Sale. Jackie 
Yau, the current Book Sale coordinator, is available to answer any inquiries about this 
new team that will lead us forward when the time comes. During the next few months, 
Jackie could meet periodically, via digital conferences (I.E. Zoom, Facetime or Skype 
programs that work for all parties) OR via phone conversations, to slowly discuss and 
prepare this team to run the Book sale with many helpful hands in the end. In the wake 
of this pandemic, clearly, some hands-on details will be limited until we are able to be 
with each other, in person, once again. Please reach out to ​Jackie Yau​ ​if you are 
interested in being part of the Book sale Committee. 
Please note: ​The Book sale is the HSA's ​ONLY​ fundraiser and the money raised from 
the Book Sale goes towards​ ALL​ the years events and activities that the HSA sponsors 
for the students, teachers, staff, faculty, and parents. We could not do this without the 
help of our fantastic families coming together, working side by side​. 

● New Treasurer 
Since the New Treasurer position was not filled prior to this pandemic, the Board will 
continue to follow through with interested individuals. Once an inquiry and acceptance is 
made, a Board vote will take place and a final approval will be made by the Principal for 
a new Treasurer. Please contact ​Gena Petersen​ ​with any inquiries.  
Please note:​ A new Treasurer — in training — will be able to discuss with ​Jackie Yau​, 
our current Treasurer, via phone conversations and/or digital communications, all the ins 
and outs of what the Treasurer's position entails. 

 

http://jacquelineoyau@gmail.com/
mailto:gnaptrsn@gmail.com
mailto:jacquelineoyau@gmail.com

